FEAB July 8, 2022 Minutes

FEAB ML..IN_ MINUTES
July 20
3:00 p.m. in the Public Works Conference Room, 555 South Section Street

Member Attendees: Gary Gover, Jim Horner, Jennifer Foutch, Ben Frater, Amy Paulson,
Darrel Williams

Members not in attendance:
Rick Speight (excused); Nigel Temple (excused)

City of Fairhope: Christina LeJeune, Kim Burmeister -Planning and Zoning Department;
Jessica Walker, Economic and Community Development

City Council: None
Honored Guests: Nicole Love (Thompson Engineering)
Minutes taken by: Kim Burmeister

Amy called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.

1. Iwo Motions passed (other than minute approval):

a. Jim Horner and Ben Frater’s FEAB membership, expired in January /
February 2022, has been approved for renewal by members, pending
council consideration

b. Nicole Love is accepted for membership pending Council approval

2. One action item:
a. Budget item requests from FEAB (related to recent motions passed):
1.  Support of litter gitter program with Winn Dixie pond as initial
location
2. Encouragement for City of Fairhope to initiate comprehensive
study of litter and its relation to stormwater pollution concerns
for watersheds in Fairhope
3. Encouragement for City of Fairhope to engage environmental
professional to update 2010 Colony Park management plan
4.  General encouragement for City of Fairhope to fund the
preparation and implementation of land management plans for
all natural park areas in the city, including the Dyas Triangle,
Colony Park and the City’s beach front properties (i.e., South
Mobile Street)
3. Fly Creek pathogens: City is encouraged to do source tracking as another
component of the monthly water sampling program, and pursue septic tank
inventory as part of the source tracking (coordinate with Health Dept.)
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Amy made a motion to:

1. ApproveJul ‘s minutes as written. Jim seconc {then ion. "ianin Y
approved. (Motion #1)

2. Renew Jim Horner and Ben Frater’s FEAB membership, which expired in
January/February. Gary seconded the motion. Unanimously approved, pending
council approval (Motion #2)

3. Approve Nicole’s membership with FEAB, pending council approval (Motion #3)

Community Resilience Index:
Nicole will work with Jim / Corey to get CRI on an upcoming Council schedule (tentatively
a workshop item). Jessica said this would be an appropriate course of action.

Other Committees:
Amy drafted a presentation to be used to introduce FEAB to other committees (hard
copies since power points may not be available).

1. Bike & Ped committee: Amy and Gary recently attended recent meeting and
had requested 15 minutes for a short presentation. Only 4 minutes was
available, but she did present a rushed version of the presentation.

2. Harbor Board: Amy suggested Gary and Jim work together to set up time to
attend and offer the drafted presentation. Gary will pull together current
Clean Marina information. Kim can print for Gary ahead of time.

3. Recreation Board: Ben will plan to attend with presentation and discuss park
and beach management plans. Kim said 2016 Beach Management Plan (not
approved by council but partially implemented) can be used as a reference
on updates.

Page | 5



FEAB July 8, 2022 Minutes

Fairhope
Environmental

I el6



FEAB July 8, 2022 Minutes

Page | 7



FEAB July 8, 2022 Minutes

e’

Page | 8






















FEAB July 8, 2022 Minutes

Eastern Shore Watershed Management Plan:

Nicole said steering committee groups should be formed after completion of the plan
and this will help to guide follow up action and implementation of the plan. FEAB
member or members will be included on steering committee per Nicole.

Dyas Triangle:

Gary said the GOMESA grant as he understands it just covers the upper 70 acres of the
park. Jessica said there is a plan to connect the parcels of the triangle property, and that
city is still seeking more funding other than the GOMESA grant. Nicole said GOMESA
grant is not allocated just to Triangle property bike trails. Thompson Engineering has
been tentatively awarded the engineering work for the Triangle project, pending council
approval July 11",

Fly Creek Water Quality:

Gary said Fly Creek was extremely turbid after last rain event. Kim checked all known
construction sites in the Fly Creek watershed; no significant project run off was found.
She did not check the triangle property. Code Enforcement will check Triangle property
for run off after or during next rain event to make sure bike trails are not contributing to
Fly Creek turbidity.

Christina oversees water sampling for pathogens (Fly Creek) and has not been able to
test lately because of equipment issues. She will either request an order of necessary
equipment and supplies, or get with Gary to help her resolve. Kim said Planning and
Zoning has a small budget for water testing. Gary would like the city to expand upon the
monthly sampling {currently allotted at three spots in Fly Creek per month) to include
source tracking when pathogens are high. This might target failing septic tanks. Jennifer
noted the importance of septic tank function, since many on Fly Creek are likely on septic
tank. She would like to see routine inspections of septic tanks. Kim said this would be a
Health Dept. initiative since Health Dept. has authority over septic tanks. City Building
Dept. has the right to cut off water supply for septic tank issues that are unresolved.

Wetland Charette:

Kim previously sent out word documents and pdf copies of the Wetland and Red Soil &
Clay ordinance. It is requested FEAB members review and make specific changes to the
documents if there are requested changes. Jim said Wetland Ordinance needs a
complete overhaul but did not give specifics. Amy suggested Wetland Charette planning
be put on hold for a while. She and Gary are meeting with Baldwin County Environmental
Advisory Committee representatives and wishes to collaborate on efforts.

Park Management Plans:
Beach front parks are managed by Public Works and other parks (including Colony Nature
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Park) are managed by Pat White. . .iis was verified by Kim. _ouncil must approve any

re isired management plans for parks. Jessica suggested FEAB discu  oarkmana 1 1t
plans with Council (this should be led by Corey’s initiative) to see if there is support of
adopting specific park management plans. FEAB has recommended park management
plans and updates through recent motions. This has not been present to or approved by
council as of yet.

Budget Items for 2023
FEAB suggested these as budget item requests per email from Amy:

1.  Support of litter gitter program with Winn Dixie pond as initial
location

2. Encouragement for City of Fairhope to initiate comprehensive
study of litter and its relation to stormwater pollution concerns
for watersheds in Fairhope

3. Encouragement for City of Fairhope to engage environmental
professional to update 2010 Colony Park management plan

4.  Encouragement for City of Fairhope to fund the preparation and
implementation of land management plans for all natural park
areas in the city, including the Dyas Triangle, Colony Park and the
City’s beach front properties (i.e., South Mobile Street)

5. General encouragement for the City to fund the preparation AND
implementation of land management plans for all natural park
area in city, including Dyas Triangle, Colony Park, and the City's
beach front properties (e.g., on Mobile St.).

Meeting adjourned at 4 p.m.
Next meeting is Friday, August 12th @ 3:00 p.m. @ Library Board Room

FEAB CONTACT INFORMATION:

Chairman:

Gary Gover (251) 990-8662
Co-Chair:

Amy Paulson (251) 654-7401
Members:

Ben Frater (404) 314-8815
Jim Horner none (251) 928-9722
Nigel Temple (757) 803-3589
Jennifer Foutch (618) 318-0354
Rick Speight (828) 551-3966

Darrel Williams






